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I want to wish you all a wonderful summer break.  I hope you all have a brilliant time.   
This has been a challenging year by having to learn from home, stay in bubbles and self-
isolate, if needed.  I want you to know how immensely proud your Teacher’s and I are of 
you all.  You have been so resilient and have adapted to all the measures we have put in 
place to keep you safe.   
 
We are looking forward to relaxing some of our rules in September so that we can do more 
of the things we haven’t been able to do this year eg. class assemblies etc. 
 
 
 

From Miss Tranter 
 
 
 

Dear Parents 
Thank you for your support and understanding during this very challenging year.  I really 
have appreciated the way you have adapted to the different measures we’ve put in this 
year.  I certainly never imagined last September that we would be doing this for a whole 
year.  Looking forward to welcoming you back in September, when we will be able to 
remove many of the measures we have had in place this year.   
 
 

 
 
Thank you for your support and understanding during this very challenging year.  I really 
have appreciated the way you have adapted to the different measures we have put in place 
this year.  I certainly never imagined last September that we would be doing this for a whole 
year.  We are looking forward to welcoming you back in September, when we will be able to 
remove many of the measures we have had in place this year.   
 

From Miss Tranter 



D 

. 

 

  

Free School Meal Entitlement 
 
Since September 2014 all children who are in Reception, Year 1 or Year 2 in a state-funded 
school have been entitled to a free healthy school lunch.  The Government is giving money 
to schools to help children from lower income families do their very best. This funding is 
called ‘Pupil Premium’. 
 
Registering for free meals could raise an extra £1,300 for Cherry Lane Primary School, to 
fund valuable support like extra tuition, additional teaching staff or after school activities. 
 
During the current pandemic, some parents may have become eligible but not know - it is 
therefore important to sign up for free school meals, even if your child is in Reception, Year 
1 or Year 2, so that Cherry Lane Primary School receives as much funding as possible and 
your family receives as much support as possible during these challenging times. 

Year 2’s moving into Year 3 
 
From September all Year 2 children moving into Year 3 will have to pay for their school 
lunches.  The cost of the school meals are £2 per day and will have to be booked in the 
normal way via Parentpay.   
 
If your child is eligible for Free School Meals or you are unsure as to whether they are 
entitled to Free School Meals please click on the link below (or copy and paste it to your 
browser) and submit the form as soon as possible. 
 
After you have submitted the form, via the link, we will run the check on your behalf and 
the school office will telephone you to confirm if you are eligible or not eligible for Free 
School Meals. 
 
https://forms.gle/daNF5Bc98QSzbXJM8 
 
 
 
 
 

https://forms.gle/daNF5Bc98QSzbXJM8


  



 



  
FROM SEPTEMBER …………. 

   There will be the original start and finish times –  

Nursery Times: 
Morning 8.30am to 11.30am 
Afternoon 12.30am to 3.30pm 
Key Stage One (Reception, Years 1 & 2) 
Start: 8.50am to 3.20pm 
Key Stage Two (Years, 3, 4, 5 & 6) 
Start: 8.45am to 3.25pm 

In the morning, all gates will be open in time for breakfast club arrival and at the end of the 

day gates will reopen at 3:10pm.  Any gates may be used for either entrance or exit.  

  Parents will continue to come onto the premises to drop off and collect their children.  We 

will continue with Reception, year 1, year 2 and year 4 dropping and collecting at their 

classroom doors.  Year 3 will continue using the remaining external doors to the new 

building and year 5 and 6 will carry on using external doors onto the main playground. 

  All usual timetables will resume.  We will go back to two separate playtimes in the main 

playground, one for Key Stage 1 and one for Key Stage 2.  All year groups will eat lunch in the 

hall as before.  Reception children will continue to play in their reception play area.  

  You will still be able to send your child into school with a small hand sanitiser and a pack of 

tissues, however these will still be provided by the school. 

 



 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

On Thursday 22nd July 

‘Fit for Sport’ will be 

closing at 4pm 



 

 

  

 
Staff leaving Cherry Lane 
 
Miss Darwish is getting married and moving out of the area.  We wish her all the best and 
thank her for all she has done for pupils in year 6 and maths teaching over her time at 
Cherry Lane. 
 
Miss Rhodes will be leaving us too.  For a while now, she has had a long commute each day 
so she is looking for work closer to home.  We thank her and wish her all the best for the 
future. 
 
Mr Langton is also leaving us as his two term contract is coming to an end.  We wish him all 
the best in his new teaching post.  
 
Miss Willoughby is leaving us to pursue a different career.  Again, we thank her for all she 
has done for the children of Cherry Lane and wish her all the best.   
 
Miss Hyrsky returns this week from her maternity leave.  We look forward to welcoming her 
back to teach in year 3.  
 
Miss Crees returned from maternity leave a couple of weeks ago.  We wish her well as she 
moves to year 5.  
 
 
 

Staff joining / returning to Cherry Lane 
 
Congratulations to Miss Crooks who has qualified as a teacher.  She will joining year 2 as 
class teacher in 2C 
 
Miss Ghai will be joining us again on a one year contract to cover a maternity leave.  She will 
be teaching in year 1 
 
Mrs Jones joins us, for the Autumn term, on a one term contract maternity cover in 2P  
 
In the Spring term, we will welcome back Miss Powers from her maternity leave to continue 
teaching 2P for the rest of the year 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 



  

Mobile/Telephone Numbers on Parentpay 
Over the Summer months can all Parentpay accounts be checked and updated with the 
most upto date information.  There are a large number of accounts that do not have any 
mobile/telephone numbers listed – without these numbers you will not receive any text 
messages that we send out via the school office. 
 

Items of clothing 
Please make sure your child/children take all their belongings (including pe kits, coats, 
books, pencils etc) home with them at the end of term next week.  Anything that is left in 
school will be taken to the local charity shop over the Summer. 
 
 



 

  

  
 

 
   
 
 

 
 
 



 

School Calendar 

Summer Term – 2021 

 

Term ends:  Thursday, 22
nd

 July  

 (see above finishing times) 

Autumn Term – 2021 

 

Autumn 1 starts:  Thursday, 2nd September  

Half Term:   Monday, 25
th
 Oct to Friday, 29

th
 Oct 

Autumn 2 starts: Monday, 1
st
 November 

Term Ends: Friday, 17
th
 December @ 2pm 

  

 

 

 

 
STAFF TRAINING DAYS – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Friday, 23rd July 2021 

Wednesday, 1st September 2021 


